Statement by the Delegation of Myanmar 25th session of the UPR Working Group of the Independent State of Papua New Guinea 6 May 2016

Vice

Mr./President,

My delegation warmly welcomes the delegation of the Independent State of Papua New Guinea. We thank them for their comprehensive national report.

We are pleased to note that Papua New Guinea has ratified six core human rights treaties, including the Convention on the Rights of Persons with Disabilities (CRPD). We also take note that Papua New Guinea has adopted the National Disability Policy (2015-2025).

My delegation would like to make a recommendation for the Independent State of Papua New Guinea to further strengthen the national endeavours in promoting and protecting the rights of persons with disabilities in line with CRPD.

In conclusion, we wish the delegation of Papua New Guinea a successful UPR.

Vice I thank you, Mr./President.
